

February 26, 2022

Commissioner Mary T. Bassett, MD, MPH New York State Department of Health Corning Tower, Empire State Plaza, Albany, New York 12203

Dear Commissioner Bassett,

As you are aware, on Friday, February 25, 2022, the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention issued new guidelines for masking, and in particular, updated guidelines for masking in schools.

As you may recall, recently I wrote on behalf of our region's superintendents requesting guidance to help transition the focus of our schools away from COVID distractions and restrictions back to our core mission of educating students.

I write today with a sense of urgency asking that you implement the following measures, before students return from winter recess on Monday, February 28:

- In compliance with the new CDC recommendations, **remove the mandate for masking for school facilities and on school busses** in counties identified by the CDC at low or medium levels of risk,
- Provide guidance to school districts, parents, and staff about the factors that would trigger the reintroduction of masks, and;
- Provide guidance to school districts on changes to other mitigation layers including social distancing.

Sincerely,

Gladys I. Cruz, Ph.D. District Superintendent

Gladystery

cc: Dr. Betty A. Rosa, Commissioner, New York State Education Department Dr. Lester W. Young, Jr., Chancellor, New York State Board of Regents Josephine Victoria Finn, Vice Chancellor, New York State Board of Regents Dr. James N. Baldwin, Senior Deputy Commissioner for Education Policy, New York State Education Department Assemblymember Jake Ashby Assemblymember Didi Barrett

Senator Neil Breslin

Senator Michelle Hinchey

Senator Daphne Jordan

Assemblymember John McDonald

Assemblymember Chris Tague

Dr. James Franchini, Averill Park CSD

Aditya Joseph Dhara, Berlin CSD

Dr. Angelina Maloney, Brunswick CSD

Michael Wetherbee, Cairo-Durham CSD

Dr. Ronel Cook, Catskill CSD

Dr. Salvatore DeAngelo, Chatham CSD

Randall Squier, Coxsackie-Athens CSD

Jeffrey Simons, East Greenbush CSD

Benjamin Bragg, Germantown CSD

Tammy Sutherland, Greenville CSD

G. Michael Apostol, Hoosic Valley CSD

Patrick Dailey, Hoosick Falls CSD

Dr. Lisamarie Spindler, Hudson CSD

Suzanne Guntlow, Ichabod Crane CSD

Dr. Antonio Abitabile, Lansingburgh CSD

Andrew Kourt, New Lebanon CSD

Sally Shields, North Greenbush CSD

Joseph Kardash, Rensselaer CSD

Jason Chevrier, Schodack CSD

Dr. Neil Howard Jr., Taconic Hills

John Carmello, Troy CSD

Dr. Mary Yodis, Wynantskill UFSD

Jack Mabb, Columbia County Director of Health

Mary Fran Wachunas, Rensselaer County Public Health Director

Kimberly Kaplan, Greene County Director of Public Health